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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Fwd: Feedback for City of Reno
1 message

Jennifer Pawliszyn <pawliszynj@reno.gov> Mon, Aug 14, 2023 at 8:48 AM
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Good morning!

We received this feedback from Carol Mann, carolfmann48@gmail.com, which I believe is best suited for public
comment. Please see below. 

Thank you! 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: City of Reno <reno@enotify.visioninternet.com>
Date: Fri, Aug 11, 2023 at 4:53 PM
Subject: Feedback for City of Reno
To: City of Reno <webmaster@reno.gov>

You have received this feedback from Carol Mann < carolfmann48@gmail.com > for the following page:

https://www.reno.gov/government/contact-directions

This contact is not directed at any one person, at all. Just a comment about what "was" a lovely area. The activities of this
afternoon have prompted this contact. Who ever thought that Growth was automatically good is mistaken. Growth
demands money, extra money collected in taxes, that someone(s) thought the tax coffers would grow fat on...nope. You're
going to need every nickel to pour back into infrastructure...i.e.- no ground gained. Growth also invites all types, like those
that have been shooting people (12:45 in the afternoon?!!!). Back off growing, it's not NEEDED or healthy! As long as
there's housing & jobs & businesses here now, there's no NEED for more.

--

PUBLIC RECORDS NOTICE: In accordance with NRS Chapter 239, this email, responses, and all information submitted
by you will be entered into the public record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without
restriction. 

mailto:carolfmann48@gmail.com
mailto:reno@enotify.visioninternet.com
mailto:webmaster@reno.gov
mailto:carolfmann48@gmail.com
https://protect-usb.mimecast.com/s/vFLyC0Aj04CP0mXSw2qUc?domain=reno.gov
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

SER0018420 - light aircraft in our skies
2 messages

Reno Notifications <notifications@reno.gov> Mon, Aug 21, 2023 at 11:23 AM
Reply-To: Reno Notifications <notifications@reno.gov>
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Good morning! We received the following email at Reno Direct from Katherine Andreatta 775-826-2202,
which appears best suited for public comment : "

To Reno City Council, Airport Authority, FAA
The past 3 years I've tried to get this issue on the Agenda for the City Council and Airport Authority.Now
I'm told I had to send the information to this address.
I've been dealing with the FAA, who supposedly took over airspace of Reno in 2002.  In 1980 I moved into
the EMERGENCY RUNWAYS for light aircraft and discovered planes were landing allot in this sector.  I
called the Reno Airport Authority and asked them WHY they were landing/taking off out of an
EMERGENCY RUNWAY.  
The traffic ended with ONE PHONE CALL.  Then in 2002 I noticed light aircraft encroaching on our
airspace again.  It was light at first, then over the years it started happening more and more.  I called the
Airport Authority who said the FAA had taken over our airspaces.
For years now, they have harassed me by flying most ALL helicopters over my home and in the past 4
years more and more light aircraft have been flying, using the EAST/WEST RUNWAY, which again, with
less population was ONLY AN EMERGENCY RUNWAY.  They fly out at 5:30 a.m./6 a.m./etc.!  This has
been causing my sleeping cycle to be interrupted constantly, and the ANNOYING sounds of the planes
are almost unbearable.
I know the history of EMERGENCY RUNWAY OVER THE PAST 60 yrs., and the Reno City Council
denied the Airport from using the EAST/WEST runway except in emergencies.  It was a time when Bill
Raggio and many big contractors lived in the sector and probably had influence and clot.  Now that they
no longer live in this sector, I guess the Airport Authority, City Council, and now the FAA thinks they can
just make citizens lives unbearable at this time. I think NOT!
I'm so done with their making my life unbearable!  Unfortunately, July 1st I broke my hip, so I've been pre-
occupied, but today I've been woken up for umpteenth time by those light aircraft, and I'M NOT GOING
TO TAKE IT ANYMORE.
I will be filing a 3-BILLION-dollar lawsuit on all of the factions mentioned in this email, as I've said this the
past 4 yrs., but just found out that I had to send it to this address to get it to the City Council, Airport
Authority, FAA.  I've spoken with Ed Pierce of channel 8 over the past 2 years and he knows the truth of it
and said to let him know if I filethe lawsuit.
Richard Miller from the Airport Authority told me months ago that the people flying into Reno didn't want to
have to drive from Stead or East of town to land!  These were the proposals of the past 60 yrs., and TOO
BAD!  There is a huge increase of population now, and I am still in this sector fighting like David to
Goliath!  I will not be silenced, and this has got to be resolved outside of OUR, THE CITIZENS OF
RENO'S airspace.
I look forward to a response, since when I last called the Airport Authority and told them I was looking at
filing a lawsuit. THE PLANES STOPPED FLYING for over a week, then slowly started encroaching once
again. I still have weeks of rehab on my hip, but trust me, if we don't get dialogue and resolve here, I will
be filing that lawsuit.
Looking forward to your reply.
Katherine Andreatta 775-826-2202
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|  | Virus-free.www.avg.com |" 

Reno Direct is available 24 hours a day on our website at Reno.Gov/RenoDirect. Find information and
submit service requests any time! 

City of Reno

775-334-INFO (4636)
1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89501
PO Box 1900
Reno, NV 89505

Reno.Gov/RenoDirect | Connect with City of Reno: 

PUBLIC RECORDS NOTICE: In accordance with NRS Chapter 239, this email, responses, and all
information submitted by you will be entered into the public record, made available for public
inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction. 

 

 
Ref:MSG0127124_xWpkUahDCFFd9fJMh6I1

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov> Mon, Aug 21, 2023 at 4:28 PM
To: Reno Notifications <notifications@reno.gov>

Received and logged as public comment.

Thanks,
[Quoted text hidden]

https://reno.service-now.com/www.avg.com
https://reno.gov/renodirect
https://reno.gov/renodirect
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Mon, Aug 21, 2023 at 11:49 AM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Pat Behonek

Council Meeting Date Aug 23, 2023

Agenda Item D.4

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No, written comment only (please submit your comments in the field below)

Your Comment (if you are
speaking, it is not necessary
to complete this field)

As if constructing a high-density apartment building with insufficient parking and
barely minimal setback from neighboring properties is not absurd enough, now the
Reno City Council is proposing to convert the adjacent alley to Emergency Vehicle
access??! What about the people who live along that alley and need access to
their current parking spaces? What about trash pickup from those buildings,
whose dumpsters line the so-called “Unnamed Alley”? What about people in the
neighborhood who routinely walk and bike and drive through that alley? This plan
just gets worse and worse.
The city already passed up an opportunity to put something lovely on that vacant
lot, something that would have beautified the surroundings and benefited people
living in the neighborhood and beyond. Why, I ask myself, has this city council
dedicated itself to uglifying Reno and failing to care for the amenities that once
made it a great place to live?
Making these kinds of drastic changes to our neighborhood will negatively affect
the lives of many people. And for what? To accommodate the construction of a
building too large for the lot and crowded with tiny, barely livable apartments—
hardly anyone’s idea of what home should be.
There comes a time when an idea needs to be reconsidered. It’s not too late. I
propose that our city council put aside its previous decision and rethink the best
use of the vacant lot known as 0 Riverside Drive.

Which City of Reno Ward do
you reside? Ward 1

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of the
agenda item in which you
are commenting:

In opposition

Email Address behonek@gmail.com

Address 1200 Riverside Drive, Unit 1291, Reno, NV 89503

Phone Number 7755251965

mailto:behonek@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1200+Riverside+Drive,+Unit+1291,+Reno,+NV+89503?entry=gmail&source=g
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By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and expressly
agree that: (1) all information
submitted by you will be
entered into the public
record, made available for
public inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal, financial,
or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be
maintained in a confidential
manner, or subsequently
exempted from public
inspection.

Yes

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all the
information above is true
and accurate. For additional
information, please refer to
the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

No
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917753342099)
1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Thu, Aug 17, 2023 at 10:46 AM
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917753342099
Click to Call 917753342099

Hi, my name is Diana and I was just Googling and read. We're Cromer Investments and I forget the other
company, but they want Stevenson Street between 1st and 2nd Street given to them so they can make parking
for their apartment building some odd. I don't understand. And I'm hoping that's going to be a know. There's no
reason for them to be asking for extra parking and taking over city streets when they were given a permit for
building their apartments in condos parking should have been taken into consideration. This is really ridiculous
if they are approved, that it's metered, parking people to go downtown park, their visitors park there. The
attendance need to have their parking Supply to them the investor and as far as groomer, International
Investment goes, they are scams. They on a lot of apartment buildings in this community and they do not
maintain them yet, they keep dying and wanting to build more. And everybody thinks she van is just wonderful,
take care of his own properties in his own tenants without raising the rent. Since we live in scum Bill. Thank you.
(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential information intended only for
the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this communication from your
files. Thank you.

VoiceMessage.wav
670K

tel:917753342099
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=9f8a0622fb&view=att&th=18a049b52e8ef486&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw
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Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Fwd: Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System
(917752329922)
2 messages

Reno Direct <renodirect@reno.gov> Wed, Aug 16, 2023 at 10:09 AM
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Good morning!

We received this voicemail at Reno Direct from Michael Hart (7752329922), and based on the comments, we believed it
was best suited for public comment. Please see below. 

Thank you! 

Thank you for contacting Reno Direct!

Reno DIRECT
PO Box 1900
Reno, NV 89505
775-334-INFO (4636)
reno.gov/renodirect

Reno DIRECT is available 24 hours a day on our website at reno.gov. Find information and submit service requests any
time! 

PUBLIC RECORDS NOTICE: In accordance with NRS Chapter 239, this email, responses, and all information submitted
by you will be entered into the public record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without
restriction. 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: <renodirect@reno.gov>
Date: Tue, Aug 15, 2023 at 11:35 AM
Subject: Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917752329922)
To: <renodirect@reno.gov>

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917752329922
Click to Call 917752329922

Yes, my name is Meg. Michael Hart. I'm calling in reference to Megan. Egbert I saw the video of this to the city
council meeting and a quite embarrassed and pay your council members treated Megan. I mean, the lady that
made the comments against Megan about you have plenty of parks are not going anywhere, I think should be
reprimanded, it taken off the council. I mean, that kind of condo at a council meeting is just not, not representing
our city at all. End and to make it very clear Farmers to stand up and do something about that. Kind of condo in
any city council meeting on video. I'm quite embarrassed and my heart goes out to Megan. She's done what she
can do for this. North Valleys. And what I heard from our other council member nothing gets through to the
mayor. And I'm not happy with our mayor also just thought, I'd leave these comments representing Megan in the
best way, I can have a good day.
(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential information intended only for
the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender
immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this communication from your
files. Thank you.

http://reno.gov/renodirect
http://reno.gov/
mailto:renodirect@reno.gov
mailto:renodirect@reno.gov
tel:917752329922
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VoiceMessage.wav
500K

Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov> Mon, Aug 21, 2023 at 4:15 PM
To: Reno Direct <renodirect@reno.gov>

Thank you!  We will log as public comment.
[Quoted text hidden]
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